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Response letter to ESMA Consultation Paper on Draft Technical Standards for the Regulation on OTC Derivatives, CCPs and Trade Repositories (EMIR) 25 June 2012-ESMA/2012/379 
The Nordic Association of Electricity Traders (NAET) welcomes the opportunity given by European Securities and Markets Authority (ESMA) to respond to the Consultation paper on Draft Technical Standards for the Regulation on OTC Derivatives, CCPs and Trade Repositories. We agree to several of the issues that ESMA has made and pointed out. We have however found a serious concern that we would like to point out to ESMA in our answer below.
The Nordic Association of Electricity Traders is a non-profit organization that was established in 1996 by companies active in the Nordic Power Market. Our mission is “to make the world’s best power market better”. NAET has over 60 member companies representing different kinds of market players such as power producers, distributors, industrial companies and financial institutions.

NAET’s focus is on two key issues; liquidity and transparency on the Nordic Power Market. NAET has representatives both in the Nasdaq OMX Commodities Financial Product Group as well as in Nordpool Spot’s Customer Advisory Board in order to follow and influence developments in these issues. Additionally, we participate in discussions with authorities and legislators to secure a favourable market development on behalf of the members.

In the area of compliance and regulation we sponsor different kinds of projects that are of great importance to our members, such as interpretation of the legislation around IFRS. We are also one of the bodies that are entitled to give our opinion on Mifid to Norway’s Ministry of Finance.

Main concern:

· NAET strongly points out that the possibility to use bank guarantees as collateral for non-financial counterparties is of utmost importance to the functioning of the Nordic Power market. If the use of bank guarantees is made too expensive or too difficult then the market players are forced to either stop trading, use a General Clearing Member or then revert to physical power contracts. All of these solutions will hurt liquidity and transparency in the Nordic Power market. The possibility to use bank guarantees has made the Nordic Power market what it is today, the best functioning and transparent power market in the world. 
Should you have any questions on this document, please do not hesitate to contact Petri Eväsoja (petri.evasoja@fortum.com), Chairman of NAET
Yours Sincerely,

The Board of NAET
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